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In consideration of 

SENATE BILL 2151 
RELATING TO REVOCABLE PERMITS 

 
 
Senate Bill 2151 requires the Department of Land and Natural Resources (Department) to obtain 
approval from the Board of Land and Natural Resources (Board) before taking any action on a 
revocable permit, requires a six-month notice for any actions taken that result in current tenant 
eviction, and prohibits tenant eviction in the year of renewal or during the renewed year. The 
Department opposes this measure. 
 
The stated purpose of this bill is two-fold: (i) to require the Department to obtain Board approval 
before acting on a revocable permit; and (ii) prohibit any action that would result in tenant eviction 
before the year of renewal or during the renewed year. The Department already seeks Board 
approval before acting on renewable permits. Prohibiting any action that would result in tenant 
eviction before the year of renewal or during the renewed year essentially creates a vested right of 
tenancy for an entire year regardless of whether a permittee is in default. This would remove the 
Department’s main remedy for permittees in default. A permittee could essentially not pay rent or 
comply with any other terms of a permit and the Department would have no mechanism to bring 
the permittee into compliance.     
 
Additionally, this measure would convert a permit that is revocable with thirty-day notice to a 
minimum one-year term land disposition. If that is the Legislature’s intent, it could create a new 
one-year direct land lease while maintaining the thirty-day revocable permit to support the 
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Department’s short-term land management needs. The Department would support such an 
initiative. 
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to testify in opposition to this measure.  
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